Comments on the “Draft Annual Evaluation Report, January through December 2003, OU 2 Groundwater Remedy.”
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Comments prepared for the Fort Ord Administrative record

These comments were prepared at the request of the Fort Ord Environmental Justice Network (FOEJN) to provide technical comment to the Army and summarize the report on landfill gases for the community. FOEJN represents the affected community in the greater Fort Ord area in the clean up of contamination and ordnance related waste.

“This document has been funded partly or wholly through the use of U.S EPA Technical Assistance Grant Funds.  Its contents do not necessarily reflect the policies, actions or positions of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.  The Fort Ord Environmental Justice Network Inc. does not speak for nor represent the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.”

Mention of any trade name or commercial product or company does not constitute endorsement by any individual or party that prepared or sponsored this report.

In general, the report was well presented and easy to follow. One issue with the presentation is that on plates with maps, geographic markers should be added to help the reader understand where monitoring wells etc are in relation to landfills or communities on the site. The groundwater extraction system appears to be functioning well and is successfully removing significant levels of contaminants. 

However, there are some concerns that the data from the evaluation report raises. The primary concern is that in 7 of the 22 extraction wells, concentrations of some contaminants (in particular PCE) have increased. This seems to contradict the assertion that the OU 2 groundwater remedy is generally producing decreasing concentration trends. Examination of Plate 4, “OU2 Influent COC Concentrations, October 1995 through December 2003,” seems to indicate that concentrations have remained relatively constant since early 2001. Two possibilities exist that could account for this trend: inefficiency of the groundwater treatment or the contribution of new COCs from an unknown source. The report shows that the OU2 groundwater treatment plant has been effective in removing contaminants, with the total mass of COCs removed increasing linearly over time (see Plate 5). With the plant functioning properly, the possibility of an unknown significant source of contaminants seems more likely. The source is significant enough to add COCs at a rate equal to the extraction capacity of the treatment plant. Immediate action should be taken to investigate the source of these contaminants.

This is an important issue with base-wide ramifications. If there is a new source, then it could potentially hamper proposed or ongoing cleanup efforts. There is already some evidence to suggest that such a source is already affecting the OU 2 groundwater remedy as illustrated by this report. Such an investigation may also help resolve the second recommendation of the report to further evaluate the effectiveness of the groundwater treatment system in capturing the leading edge of the COC plume. The longer that this problem is uninvestigated, the more time and effort will be required to fully remediate the former Fort Ord.

